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MASS INTENTIONS—MAIN CHURCH 
Saturday, December 20—Vigil 
    4:00 pm +Charles Sungala by Wife, Children & 
  Grandchildren 
Sunday, December 21—Fourth Sunday of Advent 
    10:30 am +Drew Hotochin & Robert A. Hotochin by 
  Carol Voelker & Elizabeth Mazur 
Monday, December 22 
    8:00 am +Tillie Balluch Powlowsky & Balluch 
  Family by Tom & Marge Powlowsky 
   7:00 pm Advent Penance Service 
  St. Sebastian Church, Belle Vernon 
Tuesday, December 23 
    8:00 am +Karr & Verbish Families by Joanne Sickels 
Wednesday, December 24—Christmas Vigil 
    4:00 pm +For the Epiphany Parish Family 
Thursday, December 25—Nativity of Our Lord 
    12:00 am Midnight Mass 
  +For the Epiphany Parish Family 
Friday, December 26—St. Stephen 
    8:00 am +Ruth Bradley by Norma Morris 
Saturday, December 27—Vigil 
     4:00 pm  +Edward Monaghan by wife, Ginny, Jason, 
  Melanie, Quinn & Brecklynn 
Sunday, December 28– Feast of the Holy Family 
    10:30 am +Ted Capuano & Lynette Capuano Kouche 
  by Marie Capuano & Cindy & Kevin Conner 
 

CHAPEL 
Sunday, December 21—Fourth Sunday of Advent 
     8:30 am +Mary & James Zimmaro by Kenny & Linda 
Thursday, December 25—Christmas Day 
    10:00 am +For the Epiphany Parish Family 
Sunday, December 28—Feast of the Holy Family 
    8:30 am +Herman Alvarez by Nate & Susan Campus 
 

Last Sunday’s Offerings—$8,027.11 
 

Epiphany of Our Lord Church 
618 Knox Avenue—Monessen, PA 15062 

Parish Office: 724-684-7661 • Fax: 724-684-8981 
Church Hall: 724-684-9199 • Chapel Hall: 724-684-5512 

Religious Education: 724-930-8504 
Parish Website: www.eolparish.weebly.com 

 

Penance Service 
Our final penance service for this season will be on Monday 
the 22nd at St. Sebastian church.  The service will begin at 7:00 
pm. 

 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK �
Monday:�1 Sm 1:24-28; 1 Sm 2:1, 4-8abcd; Lk 1:46-56 
Tuesday:�Mal 3:1-4, 23-34; Ps 25:4-5ab, 8-10, 14; Lk 1:57-66 
Wednesday:�2 Sm 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16; Ps 89:2-5, 27, 29;  
Lk 1:67-79 
Thursday:�Vigil : Is 62:1-5; Ps 89:4-5, 16-17, 27, 29;  
Acts 13:16-17, 22-25; Mt 1:1-25 [18-25] 
Night: Is 9:1-6; Ps 96:1-3, 11-13; Ti 2:11-14; Lk 2:1-14 
Dawn: Is 62:11-12; Ps 97:1, 6, 11-12; Ti 3:4-7; Lk 2:15-20 
Day: Is 52:7-10; Ps 98:1-6; Heb 1:1-6; Jn 1:1-18 [1-5, 9-14] 
Friday :�Acts 6:8-10; 7:54-59; Ps 31:3cd-4, 6, 8ab, 16bc, 17; �
Mt 10:17-22 
Saturday:�1 Jn 1:1-4; Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12; Jn 20:1a, 2-8 
Sunday:�Sir 3:2-6, 12-14 or Gn 15:1-6; 21:1-3; Ps 128:1-5  
or Ps 105:1-6, 8-9; Col 3:12-21 [12-17] or �
Hb 11:8, 11-12, 17-19; Lk 2:22-40 [22, 39-40] 

Wednesday, Dec. 24 & Thursday, Dec. 25, 2014 
Time Lector       Eucharistic Minister        Altar Servers 
4:00 pm   M. Sacco      L. Henry, B. Anders, R. Kozar      J. Sacco/B. Rizzuto 
12:00 am G. Pesi     V. Saunders, K. Byron, M. Gigliotti    M. & M. Blatnik 
10:00 am D. Jozwiak     J. Petritis, K. Imbrescia, B. Hughes                S. Billy 
                      Volunteer 
 

Ministry Schedule—Saturday, Dec. 27 & Sunday, Dec. 28, 2014 
Time Lector       Eucharistic Minister    Altar Servers 
4:00 pm    J. Buggy        L. Micenko              Q. & B. Zboyovsky
         L. Henry 
         R. Croushore 
         S. Surdyn 
 

8:30 am  R. Godla       K. Imbrescia  S. Billy 
        J. Petritis  D. DeFelices 
       D. Jozwiak 
 

10:30 am  M. Sacco     P. Fantanuzzi  M.& J. Sacco 
        L. Mandarino 
        J. Elias 
        K. Byron 
 

Money Counters - Monday, December 22, 2014 
B. Geis—Council Member & K. Byron, B. Mandarino, C. Martucci 

EPIPHANY OF OUR LORD PARISH 
MONESSEN, PENNSYLVANIA                                                                                                        DECEMBER 21, 2014 

A Message of Christmas Peace that only Christ Can Give! 
As a parish family we celebrate the Birth of Jesus 

once again, and we have a great many things to be thankful 
for.  In looking over the past year, there have been many 
ways that we have shared in God’s peace and love.  I am 
grateful to all of you for the many ways that you have given 
of yourselves to one another and to your church. We have 
shared the joys of our blessings with many people within our 
community as well as around the world and for that we 
should be grateful.  As a family we have prayed together 
which brings the goodness of God’s presence to each one of 
us. 

As you celebrate this Christmas with those who are 
in your life, be aware of the gifts that count the most; for they 
are worth more than any material possession or wealth.  
When we are able to open our hearts to one another and share 
who we are from within, we share what the joy of Christmas 
is all about.  If you are able, even for a little minute, try to 
escape all of the trappings that this season puts upon us and 
open yourself to the silence of what the real gift is all about.  
In becoming more aware of what Christ can be for us, we are 
better prepared to become that presence to people in our 
world.  As individuals as well as a parish family, we should 
appreciate who God made us to be and what our God has 
blessed us with.  Only then can the joy of this season bring 
the real message of Peace on Earth and Good Will to all.  My 
prayer for you is that this Season may touch your hearts with 
the gentle presence of Christ’s love, and that you may find 
the reserve to do the same to others.  A Blessed Christmas to 
you all! 

    ��������	
��

Christmas Schedule of Masses 
We will celebrate our Christmas Liturgies on 
Wednesday afternoon at 4:00 pm, for the vigil.  
The Choir has been working very hard on a 
Cantata for Midnight Mass.  They will begin at 

11:30 and mass will follow.  On Christmas Day liturgy will 
be at 10:00 am in the Chapel. 



FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT                                                                                                   DECEMBER 21, 2014 
Epiphany of Our Lord Parish, Monessen, Pennsylvania  

Thinking Small doesn’t help! 
Did you ever notice how often in life we think small?  We concern ourselves with the immediate needs and concerns and 

often fail to open ourselves to the much bigger picture.  During these last few days before Christmas, I am sure that you are all 
very busy, and isn’t it funny how much emphasis we all put on one day!  However, this day simply cannot be captured in just 
twenty-four hours, even though our planning is.  On this last Sunday of Advent we are shown how absolute God’s goodness is.  
Our liturgy presents us with a rich history of the promise that was made to David about his house and the fact that it would last 
throughout the ages.  Even though David did not comprehend what God was speaking about, history certainly unveils the story for 
us. 

Samuel in our first reading shows us a King David who is feeling guilty because he lives in a fine house built of cedar 
while the Lord lives in a tent.  Through Nathan, God promises David that his house will live forever.  I am sure that King David 
was thinking “small” and imagining a house built of brick and mortar having no concept of what forever really meant.  This is one 
of the key passages of the Hebrew Scriptures for it guarantees that a descendant of David would lead the Israelites.  We have the 
hindsight of knowing that God was speaking of a spiritual home, a religious dynasty that exists in the hearts of believers. What we 
are asked to embrace from this reading is God’s presence in the realms of our hearts, and it is our spirit that makes God’s reign last 
forever.  

Advent teaches us that it is always God who works marvels in us.  It does not depend on our own worth, status, or role in 
society.  As Gabriel tells Mary, it is the power of the Holy Spirit that will make it possible for her to be the mother of the Son of 
God. It is the might of the Most High that will overshadow her and make her the worthy vehicle of God’s grace.   

We would all do well to recognize that the same Spirit that filled Mary with the miracle of Jesus’ birth, lives in each of 
our hearts. The reality of God, present in human flesh, transcends a purely earthly kingdom, and yet, we cannot avoid the reality 
that we live in a world that has been too little changed by that fact.  Perhaps that is because we feel we know who Jesus really is; 
so we sit back and wait for Him to save us.  Salvation however does not occur in a vacuum.  It requires human involvement from 
all who claim that Jesus is Savior. 

The whole of Advent, the improbability of Mary being chosen to bear God’s Son, this Eucharist, all proclaim that we 
humans do make a difference.  They all celebrate the willingness of Mary as well as Jesus to do the will of God and inaugurate His 
new kingdom.  Unless we are equally willing, that kingdom will always remain outside our grasp.  Thinking “small” takes care of 
our immediate needs, it is when we are able to open ourselves up and look at the “big” picture we can become aware of the 
goodness of God.  Like King David, our visions are often limited, but like Mary we must be willing to move beyond our own 
limitations and open our hearts to the wonder of God by saying yes. 

The Mass Book is now open for 2015!  Remember that we are 
only able to take two masses per family and only one week-
end.  If you have any questions, please give us a call at the 
office. 
 
Perogies 
Remember that we are selling homemade perogies here at the 
church.  They come packaged with two dozen in a bag for 
$14.00.  If you would like some, just stop by the office. 
 

OPLATKY —Christmas wafers (Oplatky) are available in the 
vestibules of the church and chapel and at the rectory.  The 
donation is $3.00 for a packet containing four individual wa-
fers. 
 
Eternal Rest—Please remember in your prayers those who 
have died recently:  FULVIA CHITESTER and ANN SPADA-
FORE.  We commend their souls to rest in the peace of Christ. 
�
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Epiphany Ladies News: 
     CAPS OF LOVE CAMPAIGN:  The Epiphany Ladies, CD 
of A and CBPW are joining the National Council of Catholic 
Women to collect HARD PLASTIC CAPS.  Recycling plastic 
caps raises money to buy wheelchairs for disabled children.  
So, save your caps and place them in the containers which you 
will find in the back of the Church as well as the chapel. 
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On Sunday January 4th we will celebrate our feast day 
with a family celebration.  We will have a luncheon/
dinner after the 10:30 liturgy.  It will be a “Pot Luck” 
celebration and we are asking that you bring the follow-
ing: 
 

 A thru H—Hot Side Dish 
  I thru O—Cold Side Dish 
   P thru Z—Desserts 
 

We will provide all of the meat and beverages.  Hope you 
will be able to come and celebrate our Parish Family that 


